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SEPTEMBER BOARD MEETING 

 
   On September 18, 2019, the Board meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.  Those in attendance included 
board members Ken Brenner, Amber Hardwick, Kyle Kite, Jessica Towns, Larry Weyerman, Superintendent 
Myles Johnson, Business Manager Autumn Helling, Assistant Principal Kristi Minor, and audience members 
Chuck Wright and Dustin Weyerman. Following the pledge of allegiance, the agenda was approved.   

   Next, the August 19 board minutes were approved.  The Business Service Reports were then presented and 
approved.  During Committee Reports, Jessica Towns provided the Board with a Health and Wellness Up-
date.  Amber Hardwick briefed the board on the August 28 BOCES Board meeting she and Mr. Johnson at-
tended.  Mrs. Minor gave an Accountability Committee update. During her Principal’s Report, Mrs. Minor 
updated the Board on student behavior and attendance records.   

Mr. Johnson then gave his Superintendent’s Report, where he shared 2019 student count (200) and de-
mographics. Mr. Johnson then presented and discussed the recently released District and School Perfor-
mance Frameworks, in which our school did very well, specifically impressive were the elementary students’ 
CMAS results.   

   Next on the agenda was “Discussion/Action Items”, where the Board passed a resolution to cancel the up-
coming election due to no contested seats, with Jessica Towns and Dustin Weyerman being elected by accla-
mation. The Board then approved holiday bonuses as presented. During “Personnel Services” the Board ap-
proved the substitute bus driver list as presented.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. and next meeting 
was scheduled for October 16, 2019, at 7 p.m.  Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

COLLEGE INFORMATION NIGHT 

All seniors and senior parents—please plan on joining 
us on October 21 @ 6 p.m. (immediately following 

Parent-Teacher Conferences) in the Music 
Room for a college information night.  Dinner 

will be provided as topics such as financial 
aid, applications, scholarships and other rele-

vant topics are discussed.   

*Visions Continuing Education Foundation will draw a 
$250 winner at this event.  The student, and at least one 

parent, must be present to enter the drawing.  

Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

Idalia School District RJ3 
26845 County Road 9.2 

Idalia, CO 80735 

AFTER PROM 

Idalia After Prom will be meeting 

on October 14 at 6 p.m. in the 

Music Room! 
Submitted by Terry Henrickson 

COOKIE DOUGH DELIVERY OCTOBER 9 
 

Cookie dough orders will be delivered to the school the morning of October 9. A text will go out 
when each class order is filled, and parents can go to their child’s classroom for the order. An im-
portant reminder - keep frozen products frozen until delivered to the customers. There isn’t freezer 

space at the school. Submitted by Cyndie Weyerman 



SEPTEMBER BUSY MONTH FOR FBLA 
 

   The Idalia FBLA has been involved in two events this month. Their first project was 
painting the Main Street wolf paws fol-
lowed by the CTSO Leadership Kickoff. 

Wolf paw painting was held on September 7, 2019, when 
members met on Richards Street, also known as Main Street, 
to paint the wolf paws that led to the school. Twenty-three 
members painted the paws. Members were Aubrey Richards, 
Hannah Carpenter, Brisa Perez, Talon Glanz, Cloey Jones, 
Brandy Henrickson, Macy Richards, Porscha Jacobs, Priscilla 
Cordova, Camren Morris, Marek Cody, Yahir Enriquez, Titus 
Glanz, Adriana Herrera, Tara Hubbard, Dawn Rice, Koy 
Smith, Kylie Wingfield, Alma Cordova, Naidelin Estrada, Ty-
ler Hall, Alyssa Jones, and Allison Rice. After several gallons 
of paint, the wolf paws and the Idalia School logo have been 
painted ready for all to see. 
   The second event was the CTSO Leadership Kickoff on Sep-
tember 10 at the JeffCo Fairgrounds in Golden, Colorado. Six members including Aubrey Richards, Brisa Pe-
rez, Brandy Henrickson, Porscha Jacobs, Priscilla Cordova, and Camren Morris attended the event. Members 
rotated through leadership stations that taught them about how to get members involved in events, how to 
spread the word about chapter activities through social media, and how to teach important life skills in a man-
ner that excites members. After lunch, the Idalia members delved deeper into the meaning of leadership along 
with how to apply ideas, motivation, and connection to the chapter to bring it to a new level. With the diversity 
brought by the multiple organizations attending, these FBLA members learned, connected, and grew in their 
leadership ability. These are the begin of the adventures and learning experiences that the Future Business of 
America Idalia Chapter will participate in this year. Submitted by: Brandy Henrickson, Secretary/Reporter 

STUDENTS TOUR CAMPUSES 

On September 23, a group of students took ad-
vantage of their day off from school and trav-
eled to Fort Collins where they visited both 
CSU and Front Range Community Col-
lege.  The students enjoyed touring both cam-
puses as they begin to explore and consider op-
tions following their graduation from Idalia. 
Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

TEACHERS TURNED STUDENTS AND RECEIVE PROMETHEAN TRAINING 

   Even our teachers are sometimes students!  Idalia School District began upgrading classrooms with 75" in-
teractive flat panels to enhance the students' learning experiences.  Caiti Jones traveled to Idalia Monday, Sep-
tember 23, from Sacramento, California, to train members of our staff on all the exciting features and applica-
tions this technology brings to our students.  The staff is excited to begin integrating this technology into their 
classrooms! 
   Caiti is an education specialist for Promethean, who is the maker of the new 75" Interactive Flat Panels 
(IFP's) the school has begun installing in the classrooms to replace the outdated SmartBoards.  The replace-
ment cycle began this past spring and will continue over the next few years to bring the school up-to-date with 
our classroom technology.  
   Kristi Minor, Morgan Reese, Sue Heath, Rebekah Wieser, Danielle Olofson and Sandi Wudtke joined Caiti 
to learn the many exciting feature the IFP's have to offer to not only enhance the students' learning, but also 
help facilitate simple, yet effective means for our teachers to share interactive content & learning with our stu-
dents.  Among the many features of the IFP's, teachers will now have the ability to be linked directly to student 
Chromebooks during class.  This allows students to share their work directly to the IFP  and allows teachers to 
instantly send questions to the students' Chromebooks to receive instant feedback on student understand of the 
material.  The staff is excited to begin utilizing this feature, and the many other features this new technology 
offers! Submitted by Mindy Richards and Cyndie Weyerman 



BRANDY HENRICKSON - WOLF OF THE MONTH 
 
   Brandy is a 16-year-old Junior on the High Honor Roll and 4.0 student. Brandy names Mrs. Cindy Soehner (Math), Mrs. Sue 
Terrell (Business), and Mrs. Su Wright (English) as her favorite teachers.  Some of Brandy’s 
hobbies and interests outside of school include reading, shooting sports, watching movies with 
family, and laughing with friends. When asked about her role model, Brandy responded “One of 
my role models is Mary Jackson, NASA’s first African-American female engineer.  She fought 
society so she could do what she loved.”  
   When asked to discuss an accomplishment that she is proud of, Brandy responded, “I am proud 
to have won the Junior A-Class high all around national youth AIM shooting contest.” Brandy 
shared that a ‘Fun-Fact’ about herself is that, “I love to stain wood projects.”  Brandy was asked 
to discuss her future and stated, “One of my goals is to get an academic or shooting sports schol-
arship for college.” Brandy’s advice to her fellow students is, “The going might get tough, but 
when you push and fight through, the reward and pride in yourself is so much sweeter.”  
   Mrs. Cindy Soehner nominated Brandy for Student of the Month and states, “Brandy is the epitome of academic excellence.  She 
has a dynamite combination of intelligence, work ethic, and high standards. Her level of responsibility is amazing. She has a quiet 
personality but is always willing to help a classmate.”   
   Mr. Johnson had the following to say, “Brandy is one of our school’s highest performing students.  Without exception, all of 
Brandy’s teachers commend her work ethic and academic performance.  Brandy helps to set the academic bar incredibly high in 
our school. Outside of the classroom, Brandy is very active and makes countless contributions to our athletic, FBLA, and FFA 
chapters to name just a few examples.  Great job Brandy and keep up the good work!” Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent  

 

Health and Wellness Committee 
will be having a Mother-Son 

Kickball Game for boys PreK-
5th grade on Sunday, October 

27, at the Idalia School from 4-6 
p.m.   

Come for pizza and fun! 

Submitted by Kelli Kite 

SCHOLASTIC ARCTIC ADVENTURE 
BOOK FAIR 

 

The Idalia School Library will be hosting a Scho-
lastic Arctic Adventure Book Fair October 21st – October 25th. 
The open times will be during school hours plus Parent Teach-

er Conferences. It will be in the elementary flex area.  

Submitted by Kendra Mann, Librarian 

BECOME A PART OF THE WOLFPACK 

Idalia School District RJ-3 is seeking applicants for the fol-
lowing positions: 

 Assistant Basketball Coach     
               (Junior High — Boys and Girls) 

 

 Assistant Basketball Coach    
         (High School – Boys and Girls)  

 

Please contact Mr. Newton if interested. Applications can be 

found on our website: www.idaliaco.us 

All veterans and community members are invited to join us for our school's 
Veterans’ Day Program on Monday, November 11, @ 2:30 p.m. - 3:20 p.m. 

in the gym.  Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent  

http://www.idaliaco.us/


PHYSICS PROJECT 

The Idalia Physics class were put up to the test when 

they had to come up with a design that weighed less than 

500 grams in which an egg provided by Mrs. Soehner 

was dropped off CHS’s grain elevator. The students’ job 

was to make sure that their design would allow the egg 

to not break during the hard fall. Three out of the six 

groups succeeded. Submitted by Brisa Perez, Physics Student 

ANNUAL HALLOWEEN BEST CANDY DONATOR CONTEST 

Idalia Elementary grades K-5 will once again compete head-to-head for title of Best Candy Donator in the 
annual Halloween candy contest. From November 4 
through 8, candy will be collected in buckets in the 
classroom and donated to our troops and first respond-
ers. Help our students make a difference! Submitted by Lynne 

Cody 

Top Picture: Left to Right: 

Caleb Wingfield, Tyson Rich-

ards, Hannah Carpenter, Brisa 

Perez, Dax Towns, Cloey Jones, 

Macy Richards, Veronica Cody, 

Brandy Henrickson, Cecil Dull, 

Jake Garton, and Mrs. Soehner 

Bottom Picture:  The Winners—

Cecil Dull and Dax Towns 
Not the winner!! 

I D A L I A    “ P I N K   O U T ”   N I G H T  

T—S H I R T    O R D E R    F O R M  



CYBER-SOVEREIGN 

On September 9, both 7-12 grade students and their parents received an education on online safety. Vir-

gie Nelson, Sterling Police Department Youth Services Coordinator, presented CyberSovereign, a pro-

gram designed to teach families about the importance of responsibility and caution in social media use. 

Parents and kids alike found the information eye-opening and engaging. A big thank you to Virgie for 

making the long trip to teach our community online safety! Submitted by Lynne Cody 

 

 



National Walk-to-School Day is Wednesday, October 2. 
Please join the students and staff for a short walk to the 

school. Meet behind the Outback at 7:45 a.m. 

LITERACY NIGHT   

What: K-5 Book Challenge Kick-Off 

When: October  17 at the VB Games 

Stop by the literacy tables and get all the info for our 6-book challenge happening 

during the school year. Students can create a bookmark, enjoy a treat, earn a 

book fair reward, get their first challenge, and learn all about the end of year 

celebration. If you can’t join us but still want all the information, please contact 

Kelli Kite, Lenae Lengel, or Sherri Ramseier. 

Submitted by Lenae Lengel 

HYDRATION STATION AT IDALIA SCHOOL 
 

The Idalia Health and Wellness Committee is pleased to report that the project of the hydration sta-
tions has been an overwhelming success. Students, staff, community members, and visitors have all 
been actively utilizing the two stations. We have seen an increase in water consumption within the 

school because of the ease of filling personal water bottles using the sanitary auto filler and the better taste us-
ing the filtered system. Our first system was installed at the beginning of November, 2017 and is still going 
strong saving 28,928 bottles of water as of September 3. Our second station was installed in the JH/HS end in 
August, 2019 and has saved 120 bottles of water so far. Not only has this project met the goals of our students 
and staff increasing water intake by means of a more sanitary unit, but has helped the environment by the re-
duction of disposable water bottles.  We could not have made this project successful without support from the 
Northeast Colorado Health Department, Idalia School, the Gerber Grant, and Brandi and Jessie Jones. Thank 
you for your contribution. Submitted by Jessica Towns 

 

 

    
 

 

Students and staff utilize the new hydration system in the high school end of the school. Thank you 

Health and Wellness Committee for supplying these. 



KING SOOPERS MAKES CHANGES   

 
   We are happy to announce that King Soopers has made it much easier to support Idalia Vision Continuing Educa-
tion.  Gift cards are no longer used. (If anyone still has a gift card that has money loaded on it, it can still be used un-
til there is a zero balance). Register your personal loyalty King Soopers card one time at 
www.kingsooperscommunityrewards.com, click on enroll now, log in or create account if you don’t already have one 
and click on Idalia Vision Continuing Education. It is that simple.   

   All profits from the drink and snack machines and the use of Safeway gift cards and King 
Soopers loyalty cards are used to fund scholarships for student applicants. Safeway and King 
Soopers donate 5% back to Idalia Vision Continuing Education program every time your card 
is used. 
   Purchasing and using Safeway reloadable gift cards is very easy.  Individuals buying these 
cards need to reload them at the register for whatever amount they choose.  Loading this card 

can be done by using your credit card, check, cash or debit card.  The card is swiped just like a credit or debit card.  
These cards can be used to purchase fuel at Safeway as well as merchandise. It is easy to purchase and use a re-
loadable Safeway gift card.  Initial cost of each card is $10 which is already added to the card for you to use.  Checks 
need to be written to Idalia Vision Continuing Ed and can be purchased at the school office. 
   Perhaps your child has received a scholarship from the Continuing Education in the past; or 
maybe you have a child that will be eligible to receive a scholarship in the future. Wouldn’t 
this be a great way to show your appreciation for that scholarship by supporting this program? 
   Idalia Vision Continuing Education committee members include Linda Evans, Kathy Wiley, 
Ken Brenner, Andrea Louthan, and Deb Crites. Please contact any of these people with ques-
tions. Submitted by Deb Crites, Idalia Vison Continuing Education 

 

FRESHMEN FFA MEMBERS ATTEND GREENHAND WORKSHOP 

Freshman FFA members participated in the Greenhand Workshop hosted at Idalia with other FFA members 
from our district. Our district includes chapters from Liberty, Arickaree, Flagler, Hi-Plains and 
Woodlin. The District officers put on a great workshop for students to learn more about the FFA 
as well as get to know students in FFA from our area. Submitted by Morgan Reese, FFA Adviser 

Left to Right: Sophia Gray, Schuyler Prentice, Alma Cordova, Allison 

Rice, Itzel Perez, Kye Towns, Eduardo Estrada, Tyson Richards, Raquel 

Lieurance, Jenna Wieser, Dax Towns, Cade Richards, Colin Hardwick, 

and Alyssa Jones 

http://www.kingsooperscommunityrewards.com


November deadline for the 

Wolfview is Thursday, October 17. 

Email idalianewsletter@idaliaco.us 

The community Thanksgiving lunch will be 
held on November 14, 2019. 

SEE YOU AT THE POLE 

The See You at the Pole event 
began in the 90’s with a small 
group of Texas teens and has 
grown into an international move-

ment of prayer.  This year we had a wonder-
ful turn out of families and students of all 
ages. After raising the flag and hearing the 
history of the event, everyone shared in pray-
er together and enjoyed breakfast.  Thank 
you to all who helped organize and to all who 
took time out of their morning to at-
tend. Submitted by  Jessica Towns 

Submitted by Laurenz Kaspari 
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